
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, August 8, 1916. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
The following Commissioners, upon call of roll, responded as 
present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of August 1st and adjourned 
session of August 2d were read and approved. 
 

A communication from A. E. Ballard, town clerk of Fruita, 
offering city $100 for old fire boll, was read. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Rankin, the offer of Mr. Ballard was rejected. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that owing to the particular situation of the house 
at 620 and 624 North First street, the same be specially rated at 
$14.00 per year for both premises. 
 
The motion being put upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. All the Commissioners having 

voted yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, 
that the Commissioner of Water and Sewers and the City Attorney 
be instructed to frame a proposed ordinance in reference to the 
use of water meters. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by heads of 
departments and audited, were read by the Clerk: 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

22,408 Police Wm. C. Herrmann $7.00 Money advanced 

409 Police Mrs. S. J. Lewis 10.00 Meal tickets 

410 Library Camille Wallace 60.00 Librarian's salary 

411 Library Annette Walker 3.90 Work for Library 

412 Library Ramona Cox 12.35 Work for Library 

413 Library Muriel Coles 13.10 Work for Library 

414 Library W. H. Bergen 25.00 Janitor's salary 

415 Library Mt. Garfield 
Plumb.Co. 

3.40 Plumbing work 

416 Library J. A. Dixon 1.00 Plumbing work 



417 Library Ross Hdw. & Sup. 

Co. 

3.00 25 ft hose 

418 Library Henry Malkan 23.05 Books for Library 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
that the bills as read be allowed and warrants ordered drawn for 
the several amounts. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the Mayor 
declared the motion carried and the bills allowed. 

 
On motion of Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


